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                   Approved Clear Lake Township 
March 18th, 2025, Board Meeting Minutes 

 
 Approved minutes of March 18th, 2025, the Clear Lake Township Board meeting held at the Clear Lake 
Township Hall. 
 
Members present were Chairman Bud Stimmler, Supervisor Ross Imholte, Supervisor Kiel Golly, 
Treasurer Paul Goenner, Road Engineer T. Vander Eyk, and Deputy Clerk Gary Anderson. Others present 
were Penny Leuthard, Sergeant Derek  Barrett, Lucas Kilanowski, Joe Then, and Angela Becker.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Bud Stimmler. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.    
Motion to approve agenda by Kiel Golly, second by Ross Imholte. Carried. 
 
The Supervisors reviewed the minutes of the regular township board meeting held on 02/18/2025. 
Motion to approve by Ross Imholte second by Kiel Golly. Carried.  
 
After reviewing the bills presented, Ross Imholte motioned to pay the bills with a second by Kiel Golly. 
Motion carried.  
 
SHERIFF’S REPORT: Sergeant Barret was present to give the February 2025 monthly report, calls last 
year were 124 compared to 85 this year. He also discussed the issue with someone driving in the grass 
by the pavilion parking lot.  

PARK & TRAILS REPORT:   A burn for Phase 2 of the butterfly garden will be done and then planting will 
start.  
 
Old Business:  
Clean-up Day: Treasurer Goenner gave a report on the expenses and the income for last year’s clean-up 
day. The biggest loss was for the expense of mattresses and household items.  Mattresses and spring 
furniture will be increased to $30.00. The cost for small trailer loads will be $25.00 and larger loads will 
be $40.00.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
IUP for Fuller Garden LLC PID: 20-00224-2100.  Interim use permit for solar farm and request 
amendment to Sherburne County Comp Plan Land-Use Map. Motion by Ross Imholte to approve both 
requests, second by Kiel Golly. Carried.  
 
ROAD REPORT  
Joe Then, Supervisor Haven Township: He was present to discuss road maintenance costs in Sherwood 
Shores.  Chairman Stimmler will set up a meeting with Haven Township to discuss cost for snow plowing 
& road maintenance. 
Eyk and Bud went on a tour of the roads.  Eyk presented a future projected road project list for the 
Township through 2030. Our main project for this year will be the White Farms Estates reclaim and 
resurface project. The bids will be awarded April 3rd.  
Eyk also gave a report on the comparisons of costs for various roadway surface treatment costs.   
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 Chairmans Report: Reminder that the Local Board of Appeals will be April 9th at 9AM. 
 

 
Ross Imholte made a motion to adjourn, second by Kiel Golly.  Motion carried. Adjourned at  
8:00 pm. 
  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Nancy Betzler 

Township Clerk 


